JOE THE MOVER

18519 EAST VALLEY HIGHWAY KENT, WA. 98032

Phone 1.888.63.MOVER Fax 425-291-9183 e-mail jayandjoe.com

November 16, 2000

RECEIVED

Mr. Paul Curl, Director Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98054-7250

Junt 11

NOV 2 1 2000

WASH. UT. & TP. COMM.

Dear Mr. Curl:

Regarding the Nov. 8 hearing with the commission, I failed to appear because I had been led to believe, by Assistant Attorney General Shannon Smith at the Nov.1 hearing, that the commission didn't require my presence. During my discussion with her, I was given the impression that this would merely be a general, public hearing, and one at which I wouldn't be given the opportunity to speak.

I have since realized that I should have been there, and I regret that this error was made. I'm new to the WUTC process and because of this, it is my hope that the commission will consider my request to reschedule this hearing so that I might have the opportunity to address any issues relating to the Nov. 8 hearing.

Primarily, I want the commission to know that it wasn't my intention to offend or to disrespect the hearing process in any way. At that time, I simply didn't know enough about the proper procedures. I take responsibility for this and will make it a priority from now on to follow up so that this won't happen again.

Provided it's possible, I look forward to hearing from you regarding a reschedule of the Nov. 8 hearing.

Respectfully,

Jøseph Smith

Owner